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Resident, Family, Friend and Responsible Party Newsletter – Jan. ‘16
Dear Strathmere Lodge residents, family members, friends/responsible parties:

1. Changes / Improvements – New Infusion Mattresses
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Through a generous donation from The Royal Canadian Legion, Strathmere Lodge is able to purchase seven (7) “infusion mattresses”. 
These mattresses are infused with a gel, creating a “memory foam” effect.

Infusion mattresses are used in the prevention, management and treatment of skin breakdown, and will be of great benefit to residents needing additional skin care attention.

“Skin and Wound Care” is a “required program” as per provincial long term care home legislation.

2. Ladies Auxiliary
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The Strathmere Lodge Ladies’ Auxiliary donates thousands of dollars to Strathmere Lodge annually to purchase resident equipment and supplies. 
In 2015, Auxiliary donations included the purchase of two (2) more blanket warmer cabinets along with flannel blankets.

A special “Thank You” to Auxiliary members for their ongoing support and dedication, and for all their resident-focused efforts aimed at creating and maintaining a home-like environment at Strathmere Lodge.

3. Medication Co-payment Introduction
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Strathmere Lodge contracts our pharmacy services, including the supply of resident medications, through “Medical Pharmacies”, who is a major provider of pharmacy services to provincial long term care homes. 
Recently, the provincial government reduced funding to pharmacy service providers in the long term care home field. As such, Medical Pharmacies has introduced a monthly “co-payment” fee for each medication that a resident is prescribed.

If this new co-payment creates a financial burden, you may qualify to have the co-payment waived via an application to the Ministry of Health.

For more information on this topic, please contact me (Brent Kerwin, Administrator) at the Lodge (519-245-2520, ext. 222).

4. 


4. Recreation Calendar
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Please do not forget to pick up and check out our monthly Recreation calendar (available in each Resident Home Area, and also posted on our website) for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend. 
Our upcoming Special Events for February:
a) Wednesday, February 3rd at 2:00pm - Dan Skeltcher Entertains

b) Friday, February 12th at 2:00pm – Ladies Auxiliary Valentine’s Day Tea with the UKE Girls

c) Saturday, February 13th at 1:30pm – Valentine’s Day Social with Joel Horvath

d) Wednesday, February 17th at 6:30pm - Evening Bingo with the Girl Guides 

e) Monday, February 22nd at 2:00pm - Entertainment by Blue Skies

f) Friday, February 26th at 2:00pm - Happy Hour with Randy Gray
5. Volunteers Needed
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Volunteers are always needed and appreciated. 
If you and/or any family member or friend is interested in assisting with our Resident Flower Arranging Program on Saturday mornings (from 10am – noon), please contact Marcy Welch (519-245-2520, ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca). 
Similarly, we are also seeking volunteers to provide feeding assistance to residents not able to feed themselves at meal times. Providing needed feeding assistance to residents is a significant challenge among long term care homes given the number of residents who need assistance. Any amount of time that you can give (e.g., from one meal a week, or more) would be greatly appreciated, and training will be provided (please contact Marcy as above).
6. Family and Friends Council
This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2016, at 1:30pm in the Conference Room upstairs (Lesley Latchford from the Victoria Order of Nurses will speak on support services available through the VON).
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 

Please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca) for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the family information board in the Rose Room (near the Chapel), and previous minutes are available for review at our Reception desk.
7. Resident Safety - Reminder

We are asking families/visitors to be very cautious when coming and going through the main doors.

It may be very unsafe for some residents to leave the Home, particularly in the cold weather.

If you encounter a situation where a resident is seeking to leave the Home unaccompanied, please ensure that you communicate with staff, so that we may assess the situation and ensure resident safety.

8. Visitor Parking – Reminder
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Relative to other long term care homes, Strathmere Lodge has generous amounts of visitor parking. 
However, on days that we are holding large events, our visitor parking capacity may be challenged. 
To ensure ample visitor parking at all times, please ensure that your vehicle is properly centred between parking lines, so as to allow other vehicles to park comfortably on either side of your vehicle.
9. In Conclusion ….

Please let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future newsletter editions (contact me at 519-245-2520, ext. 222, or via email at: bkerwin@middlesex.ca).

Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends, or direct them to our website (http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care).
Electronic back copies of our newsletter can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our Reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this newsletter edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby (near the Chapel).
Brent Kerwin,
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Information Board, Resident Home Areas (5), Website, County Council, Staff, Other Stakeholderst
